Dover Heights Precinct Minutes

Monday 14th May 2007 at Kesser Torah College

Blake St   Dover Heights – 7:30pm

Apologies:  
Attendance: Cr Betts, Cr Kay, and as per attendance sheet 
John Lewis: Meeting Chairman 

Michael Lewis: Secretary

Meeting commenced at 7:40m.

AGM:

Minutes of 2006 AGM – Monday 15th May 2006

Read Through.

Accept Moved:  Hilma  Mc.     2nd:  Ron Nothman

Minutes Accepted

 

AGM Annual Report – John Lewis

Elections of Office Bearers:

Cr Betts took chair 

Convenor – John Lewis – RN/HM – elected

Secretary – Michael Lewis – HM/RN – elected

Subcommittees:

Safety Committee Delegate – Ron Nothman proposed JL/ seconded ML – nominated by precinct

Traffic and Parking: - Michael Finkelstein – JL/RN – elected

Ex DH Bowling Site: - Brian Goodman – JL/RN – elected

DA Rep: - Jackie Finkelstein – JL/RN –elected

Parks and Reserves – Ron Nothman – elected JL/ML

AGM Closed and new office bearers congratulated

Minutes of 12th February Meeting – Matters Arising
New Years Eve
Promoter wants to use a private engineer to discuss with Sydney Water carrying capacity

At Dudley Page

Late Arrival of Garbage/Green Collection Notice.
ML Grass Collection – Council should make grass cutter services take bagged grass away – but provide a drop off area.

On Request Clean Up
JL: Won’t remove items not on list. Problem if rubbish left out night(s) before.

People add – possibly not collectible items. Other households may think that there is a general cleanup

Cr Kay – teething problems like above.

 Valerie Saffer: Waiting period of say 2 weeks – large items would be fined.

JL: Blanket cleanup does have advantages – encourages general cleanup of household rubbish. – Cleaner municipality.

Bus Changes:
333 Prepaid only – Comments – 

Waverley Transport
Discussion occurred about the Bondi Junction Traffic Study undertaken by Maunsells.  The study reviewed traffic and transport conditions, traffic congestions, pedestrian and cycle amenity, public transport provision and through traffic in residential streets.

There was concern around public transport and bus routes in the area and that with the introduction of the 333 service, there is now infact reduced bus services for the Dover Heights area.

There were questions around where more buses could be housed as Waverley Deopt is at capacity.

ML: Why can’t Waverley Depot be 2 levelled. Sydney Buses suggested a 2 level scheme with their offices there as well

MF: Why not license minibuses to cover routes.

xB: Why not work also with Woollahra.

Cr Betts: Should be resource sharing.

Land Valuations:
Cr Kay – Rates rate complement valuations 

Cr Betts – only problem if valuations for one area are skewed.

By-election in Waverley ward
A by-election in Waverley Ward is being held since Cr Davidson stood down.

MF: Under Age 14-20 year olds using Dudley Page as meeting area – Need “cleanup”
1.       Walkway at side (southern end) needs full (flood) lighting – over extent of park. – Sunday morning litter is voluminous and dangerous. Overhanging trees should be trimmed.

2.       They are very rowdy – till even 3:00 am. Kids scatter as/if police arrive.

3.       Need control – safety

 RN: There is lighting which is used each NYE. Told sensor type lighting too expensive.

Police resources are overstretched – are aware of “out of area” gangs

Cr Betts: “Bronte” under aged drinking groups are currently being discussed.

XX: Kids breaking class onto slopes and road. Lighting will deter them. Whole area is “pitch black” at night – only lights from cigarettes.

MF: Don’t want to push kids away to other more dangerous places.

Motion: Council experiment with lighting combinations from Military Rd, projecting west, at the southern end of Dudley Page Reserve to light up the park area in order to mitigate anti-social and dangerous behaviour.
Ian Abrams /  Ron Nothman – carried
MF: Private vegetation outside house at corner of Blake St and Military Rd is dangerous  - both physically and as a source of vermin. 

Blair St Plantations
ML: needs replacement for Cannas

TK: Asked question at council – re Warners Ave/Blair St “fallow” – loss of civic pride.

Seven ways landscaper had drawn up plans for rest of Blair St and Warners Ave.

“Plan to plant up Warners Ave over autumn/winter very simple, low care – avenue of trees”.

Wants to ignore any suggestions from planner.

Will move on to Blair after that.

Hugh Bamford
JL: Looking better.

Cr Betts: Steps on “Murriverie Rd east” need care. – will investigate.

Ron Nothman Water Saving Devices at his house.

Michael Finkelstein – Constant water loss from water pipes in Portland St 

Cr Betts will investigate.

Email – David Watt – Lancaster Rd- dead trees have not been replaced.
Some people want them replaced. 

Cr Betts: Council will not plant trees unless a resident signs up to look up after the tree.

Council circularises residents about any tree removals.

General Business:
X Bermeister:

Bulga Rd
Traffic problems – narrow lots with high car ownership.
1.       Street needs resurfacing – none for at least 15 years.

2.       Parking bay markings will help manage spaces

3.        At bottom is now restricted  - since boardwalk – removes parking for residents – 3 to 4 cars each street (Eastern Ave and Oceanview Ave. A resident scheme would help.

Cr Betts – will not issue resident parking for just end.

Cr Kay – referred him to Vaucluse precinct rep.

Why are council trucks allowed to ignore the noise curfew?
Cr Betts: Garbage collection needs empty streets.

XB: because of narrow hilly road, truck backs up hill, early, beeping in reverse.

RN

April 17th meeting at Council – in gallery.

North Bondi plant proposed for treating water at Bondi STP – Sydney Water wants to charge full price of construction and operation – 100K per year running costs. Govt should pay whole costs of a scheme to reuse sewerage water. Memorandum of Understanding has been entered into.

Cr Betts: Will bring up at Council meeting - tomorrow

ML: Disagreed that Councils should “unilaterally” require Sydney Water to fund a whole scheme.

 

Cr Betts: Memorandum is only for investigation.

 
Meeting closed at 9:20pm

 

Next meeting 3rd September 2007 – (Cr Kay gave apology in advance)

 

Future Meetings: 19th November
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